

# WAREHAM CLEAN WATER COMMITTEE AUGUST 1, 2012



**MEMBERS and LIASONS:** Ed Pacewicz, Chairman; David Begley, Clerk; Barry C. Cosgrove; Joe Leggett; Janet Jones; George Hempel.

# 1. ROLE CALL OF MEMBERS PRESENT:

The Chairman opened the meeting at 6:12 p.m. All members were present except for Mr. Leggett.

# 2. REVIEW OF PREVIOUS MEETINGS MINUTES:

Minutes of the meeting held on June 27, 2012 were reviewed and accepted by a 5/0/0 vote. Mr. Cosgrove made the motion, Ms. Jones seconded.

### 3. OLD BUSINESS:

Mr. Begley mentioned the status of Mr. Leggett who has missed several previous meetings without any contact. Mr. Begley stated he has contacted Mr. Leggett and Mr. Leggett has stated his intention of resigning from the Clean Water Committee.

Chairman Pacewicz presented to the Committee a final draft response to the Wareham Board Of Health's (BOH) request for assistance. This request was based on a Public Records Request and review of BOH records and the BOH requested that we list any violations that we may have identified so that they may take action to correct any deficiencies. Mr. Cosgrove made a motion to send the letter, seconded by Ms. Jones, passing unanimously 5/0/0. Nitrogen regulations still have not been addressed by the Board of Health as of today August 1, 2012.

# 4. NEW BUSINESS:

A Mr. Paul Willard attended the Clean Water Committee meeting and had some questions re: Nitrogen. Chairman Pacewicz allowed Mr. Willard to ask his questions and graciously answered all his concerns. The Chairman asked if the Committee thought we should write a new Nitrogen reducing by-law for the Fall Town Meeting. After a short discussion the Chairman withdrew his question.

# 5. NEXT MEETING:

August 22, 2012 in Rm. 119 of the Multi-Service Center.

## 6. CLOSE MEETING:

Motion to adjourn by Mr. Cosgrove seconded by Mr. Hempel, vote was 5/0/0. The Chairman adjourned the meeting at 7:34p.m.

Respectfully submitted by

David E. Begley, Clerk

Pavid & Begley